Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, January 7, 1991

Present: Edwin Rowell, Acting Chairman, Donald Phelps, Betty Shaw, Secretary//Bookkeeper.

Art Stenberg, Enforcement Officer, gave his monthly report. It was determined that land within a foot of Gregg Lake is not in the one hundred year flood plain. If a flood occurs, the water flows toward Craig Road, which would possibly result in flooding along Craig Road.

The minutes of January 2 were reviewed and corrected. (Budget committee is due back to the Selectmen Jan. 21. Joe Smith has not been asked to be an alternate on the budget committee, and the Fire CHIEF is to request bids for the repair or replacement of one of the burners at the fie station.) Don moved to accept the minutes as amended. Second, Ed. All infavor, so moved.

Perambulation of the Hancock line was discussed. Don is willing to walk the line for the selectmen. He will check to see if Brian Burford or Mary Allen are interested in going along. He requested that paint be purchased before the perambulation in order that he can mark the tree line as he goes along.

Selectmen worked on their budget.

Meeting adjourned 11:15

ems